February 7, 2007

Valarie Mockabee

Assistant Dean

College of the Arts

152 Hopkins

CAMPUS

Dear Val,

The Department of Art proposes two zero credit courses Art 299 “BA Portfolio Review” and Art 399 “BFA Portfolio Review”. 

Students, who should and want to be majors, have been delaying Portfolio Review and thus extending their program of study, because we have no way of catching them once they pass a certain threshold of “registration expertise”: for example, if one signs up for prereqs, the advising system thinks the course(s) are in progress and opens entry to other courses.  

These classes will indicate, on the transcript, our faculty’s assessment of student performance in the foundation and core classes, and their promise as majors in our programs. They facilitate more timely entry into our two degree programs, and will help us all to more effectively use the electronic advising system. 

The two reviews are not courses in the strictest sense of the term, but somewhere in between a test and a workshop. We are attaching the descriptions currently in use. While they do not appear to fit into either the regular syllabus or flexibly scheduled workshop category, it is our request that we be permitted to place  this mechanism within the course listings in order to clearly track our major’s course of study.

Sincerely,

Richard Harned

Professor, Department of Art

